
Hi everyone, we hope you’ve had a lovely, sunny week. We have been busy as usual as you can see from the 

photographs below. It appears that this weekend and early next week will be even warmer with temperatures 

forecast to be in the mid to late thirties on Monday and Tuesday. As you will be aware; heat can be a trigger for 

seizures and hospitals and ambulance crews are predicting they may be busier than usual. If you have any 

concerns that your child’s medical condition will be exacerbated by a long journey or wait in a minibus or by 

being in school in the heat, please keep them cool at home. They are all welcome in school of course and we 

will keep them in the shade and cool where possible but as a precaution, please apply sun cream before they 

arrive and have them dress in long, light and loose clothing and a sun hat. As we approach the end of this 

busy year I would just like to thank you for your patience throughout any Covid related disruptions over the year, 

for your dedication to the best education and care of your child and for your continued support for all we do to 

improve the lives of our children and young people here at Saxon Hill. I would like to take the opportunity to 

remind you of the times of the school day now that we have returned to ‘business as usual’ as these will also 

apply from September onwards. School starts at 9am and finishes at 3:30pm. Please do not expect to collect 

your child before 3pm as their formal lessons are still in progress. We will send you a photographic update on 

Wednesday so now we will say, have a wonderful summer and we’ll see you in September.                               

All the very best from Your Leadership Team 

Updates 

Executive Principal: Melsa Buxton 

Head of School: Mel Newbury 

Designated Safeguarding Lead:  

Kim Thomas 

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads:  

Mel Newbury & Helen Bowers 

15th July 2022 

Family Update 

Key Dates 

Parents Recommend  

Mon 18th July—11am Saxfieldians Interact Awards  

Tuesday 19th July—End of Year 
Awards 

Wednesday 20th July—Leavers’  

Assembly at 10:30 

Wednesday 20th July—Term Ends  

Monday 5th and Tuesday 6th September—Inset Days 

Wednesday 7th September—Pupils return to school  



Photos of the Week 

Tuck Shop Rewards 

Beech Class have been working 

really hard running Tuck Shop 

this year. Every week they check 

stock, make orders and keep a 

running total of costs.  

This year, they have been 

awarding any profits to Primary 

classes to spend on trips and 

resources chosen by the pupils. 

As you can see, pupils are very 

proud of all heir hard work with 

Tuck Shop this year. 

Thank you for all the snacks 

Beech Class!  



Prom 2022 

This year, we had our first Prom off site at Ashmole Social Club. As you can see, 

pupils had a fantastic evening full of smiles, laughter and dancing. All the pupils 

looked fantastic in their smart attire and have hopefully had an evening to 

remember. A big thank you to all staff who helped support with such a wonderful 

event.  



Summer Holidays—Eating for Less 




